
First of all, I want to thank the Coffey County Republican for allowing me to do some guest columns.  Here are 
some questions I have received from the public.   
 
Why is the wording confusing for the 1 mill increase for 5 years on the resolution? 
 
We have to adopt a resolution for a capital outlay increase.  This resolution replaces our current 4 mill capital 
outlay resolution.  It looks like we are asking for 5 mills.  That isn’t the case.  The Coffey County Republican did a 
super job explaining that we already have 4 mills for capital outlay.  We are asking for the 1 additional mill for 5 
years only for the 2 designated projects (science rooms at BHS and BMS and the BHS gym renovation).  At the 
end of 5 years, we will have another resolution to go back to 4 mills. 
 
Capital Outlay Resolution – USD 244 will propose adding 1 mill for 5 years to our capital outlay mill levy.  This 
1 mill for 5 years will focus on science room renovations to BHS and BMS and BHS gym renovations including a 
new floor, new bleachers, painting, cost efficient LED lighting and other improvements as determined by 
administration and the USD 244 BOE. 
 
How much do we have in our capital outlay fund? 
 
We have about $2.8 million in capital outlay.  This fund is used for improving and maintaining our facilities as 
well as purchasing items for the district. This seems like a lot of money.  However, this semester we had to 
replace an air conditioning unit at BHS.  Cost for this was approximately $70,000.  We have a boiler at BMS that 
is about 25 years old that we are hoping to get one more year out of.  Cost for this is approximately $65,000.  
This summer we will have about $100,000 in concrete work throughout the district to maintain our grounds.  
There are many other projects that we have to do to our buildings in the next 5 years.  As you can see, this all 
adds up quickly.     
 
Does the district have a long range capital outlay plan? 
 
Yes, we have a 5 year plan that can be flexible based on needs.  It is posted on our website.  Go to 
www.usd244ks.org, School Board, Documents and 5 Year Capital Outlay Plan.  This document is being updated 
as we get quotes on projects.   
 
Should we do a 2 mill increase for 3 years instead of a 1 mill increase for 5 years for our upcoming projects? 
 
That is an option.  The BOE and I want to try and make this tax increase as little of a burden as possible to the 
public.  That is why we have chosen to move forward with the 1 mill for 5 years plan. 
 
Should we have a bond issue for the upcoming projects instead of raising 1 mill for 5 years?   
 
We could do a bond issue, but it wouldn’t make sense financially.  We would pay more with bond and interest 
than just raising the 1 mill for capital outlay.  Also, these two projects together are small in nature.  If we were 
talking about $10 million instead of $2 million, a bond issue might be a better choice. 
 
Why did we put up a message board in the BHS gym? 
 
We put two new scoreboards up at BMS and one message board in the BHS gym in December.  All 3 items 
totaled $25,000 including installation.  The message board will allow us to advertise and create revenue to pay 
for these items.  We will pay off these three items in 10 years or less.  The scoreboards at BMS were 25 years old 
and in poor condition.  Between the parts being difficult to find and the time maintenance was spending on the 
scoreboards, it made more sense to replace them.   

http://www.usd244ks.org/


How is the superintendent evaluated? 
 
My goals that were created with the BOE are posted on the website.  I am evaluated on these specific areas as 
well as the daily operational duties of the superintendent.  Go to www.usd244ks.org, Administration, 
Administrator Pages, Craig Marshall and Action Planning Form for Superintendent.   
 
How do you determine whether or not to cancel school if bad weather occurs? 
 
This is the question that all the students want me to answer.  It is a team approach.  For example:  On Thursday, 
January 12, I started to monitor the weather very closely about 2 PM.  I talked to some area superintendents 
over the next few hours.  Doug Rohrer, USD 244 Transportation Director, and Russel Stukey, Coffey County 
Emergency Management Coordinator, were instrumental helping me throughout the evening and early Friday 
morning.  I woke up at 4 AM on Friday, January 13 and started to look at radar and weather reports.  I called 
Doug and Russel at 5 AM to review and make a decision.  We decided to have school based on all the 
information we gathered.  A decision on weather needs to be made before 6 AM due to bus transportation and 
food service for breakfast. 
 
Feel free to e-mail me any questions at any time or call me at your convenience.  My e-mail is 
cmarshall@usd244ks.org and 620-364-8478 extension 3040 is my number.  I will try to write an article for the 
paper on a monthly basis starting in February.  Go CATS!!! 
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